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Casilla 1124,  Asunción,  Paraguay, Beryl Baker bbakerparaguay@gmail.com   Jan 12th 2013

Dear Praying Friends,

Ecclesiastes 3; 1,2   A Time For Everything.

For everything there is a season,
a time for every activity under heaven.

A time to be born and a time to die
A time to plant and a time to harvest.

Saying "Hello" is easy but saying "Goodbye" can be incredibly hard. Saying "Au revoir" to my brother Ted who died on 7th January is very sad for me and his five children and many grandchildren and great grandchildren.  However, the assurance that he is with the Lord is the greatest comfort there can be.

Other completely unexpected "Goodbyes" have left the Indian communities at El Estribo reeling as two of the young people committed suicide within the space of a month.  Please pray for Francisca Sosa, ex Makthlawaiya trainee Health Promoter, on the loss of her son and Nelson and Carmen Franco whose 17 year old daughter took her own life this past week. 


One of the Project Paraguayan volunteers by the name of Martin Holman went to be with the Lord last Sunday after a
battle with cancer for a year.

Berta Zavala at Makthlawaiya also passed away the day before yesterday so now is reunited with Enrique, her husband and daughter Fermina both of whom died last year.

Tim Curtis' little dog, Terry, also suffered a fatal accident and was found dead under a bridge of the Transchaco Road.

Paraguay is a very hot place to be and the lack of rain is now making things very hard.  Hot raging north winds contribute to wilting and withering of all the grass and plants and the remaining water is going down fast.

19 year old Ana in my house has been in bed with Dengue Fever but praise the Lord she is well enough to go to the young people's church service today. The hospitals are working all out to cope with the number of people with Dengue.

The brighter news is that Joni Rodas, a 12 year old from 2 Palmas, El Estribo is now out of the Intensive Care Unit and responding well to his treatment for meningitis and tuberculosis.

The illustrated Bible in Guarani is a big hit and people who open its pages are enthralled young and old alike.

My brother's funeral is not until 8th February and as I have been kindly offered my expenses to be covered I hope to get back to the U.K. so I well may be seeing as many of you as I can very soon, DV.


May you all have a very happy and blessed 2013.
love and prayers,  
Beryl
 


